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October 12, 2021


NEW HANOVER TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
October 12, 2021, 6:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Mayor Peterla.  
The Township Clerk read the following Requirements of the Sunshine Law:  the meeting notice requirements provided for in the Open Public Meetings Act has been satisfied. Notice of this meeting was provided for in the Annual Meeting Notice adopted on January 5, 2021, emailed to the Burlington County Times, posted in the Municipal Building, and on June 9, 2021, a meeting notice was sent to the Burlington County Times, announcing In-person meeting for the June 15th meeting.  The meeting notice has been posted in the Municipal Building and filed in the Clerk’s Office. and filed with the Township Clerk on January 6, 2021 and June 9, 2021.  
ROLL CALL – Those present were Committeemen, Patrick Murphy, Nicholas Pawlyzyn, Dennis Roohr and Mayor Paul Peterla.  Committeemen Rick Koshak was absent.  CFO Terry Henry, Township Attorney Robert Wright, Township Administrator Donna Mull and Township Clerk Susan Jackson. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   
Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered a motion to approve Regular Meeting Minutes of October 12, 2021, seconded by Committeeman Murphy.  
Roll Call:  
Ayes: Murphy, Pawlyzyn, Roohr and Peterla.  


Nays: none



Abstain: Roohr

Motion Carried, 4-0
RESOLUTIONS 2021-74 thru 2021-77 
Mayor Peterla stated the following Resolutions are set for the consent agenda: Matters listed under the Consent Agenda are considered to be routine and may be enacted by one motion and one vote. If discussion is desired by a Committee Member, an item can and/or will be removed from the Consent Agenda, and the item will be considered separately.
Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to approve resolutions 2021-74 thru 2021-77, seconded by Committeeman Pawlyzyn.  Mayor Peterla asked if there was any discussion.  With no discussion, Mayor Peter asked for a roll call vote. 
Roll Call for R2021-74 thru R2021-77: 




Ayes:

Murphy, Pawlyzyn, Roohr and Peterla. 




Nays:

None

Motion carried: 4-0

APPROVING PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS (BILL LIST) 

Mayor Peterla asked if the Committee had reviewed the bill list and if there were questions. 
With no discussions, Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to approve the list with no additions in the total amount of $117,730.28, Seconded by Mayor Peterla.  With no discussions, Mayor Peterla asked for a roll call vote.
Roll Call: 
Ayes:

Murphy, Pawlyzyn, Roohr and Peterla  
Nays:

None

Motion carried, 4-0
FIRE DEPARMENT MONTHLY REPORT

Buddy Wilkins, Chief of the Fire Department, provided the monthly Fire Department activities.  
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered a motion to open the floor to the public, seconded by Committeeman Murphy.
Roll Voice Vote: Approved unanimously.
Linda Lisiewski, 8 Rossi Road, asked what the resolution for Bunting Bridge Phase III was for.  Mayor Peterla responded.
With no further comments, Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered a motion to close the floor to the public, seconded by Committeeman Murphy.  Roll Voice Vote: Approved unanimously

COMMITTEE REPORTS:    
Committeeman Roohr asked for the updates on the CDBG Senior Center Rebid and Godfrey House update.  Mayor Peterla stated that the Engineer just provided a recommendation for an Architect, which will be awarded in November by the Township Committee and the Senior Center Rebid is scheduled for October 21st at 10:00 AM at the Municipal Building.  Committeeman Pawlyzyn thanked everyone for coming out for tonight’s meeting.  He thanked all the Emergency Personnel for their hard work to keep the residents safe.
Committeeman Murphy thanked everyone for coming out for tonight’s meeting.  The picnic was very successful and he hope everyone that attended had a good time.  Mayor Peterla thanked all those that helped at the picnic.  He thanked all the local businesses for coming out and being a part of the day.  The last movie night for the season was in September.  He is looking forward to next year.  Halloween will be celebrated on October 31st at the Senior Center.  Goodie bags will be handed out as well as hot chocolate will be available along with other snacks.  He thanked Mrs. Ryan for making the Halloween Goodie Bags for the kids.  The Township Christmas Festival is scheduled for December 18th.  More information will be coming.  He thanked the PD and Fire Department for all their hard work.  The Township Engineer is finalizing bids for Nash Park Phase V.
EXECUTIVE SESSION – NOT REQUIRED
ADJOURNMENT
Mayor Peterla asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered a motion to adjourn at 6:25 p.m., seconded by Committeeman Murphy.  The motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________________

Susan Jackson, Township Clerk
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